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Federal Court Affirms IFAST’s Independence; Denies ATIS Injunction

Baltimore, MD. (May 31, 2005) - On May 26, 2005, U.S. District Judge Catherine Blake ruled that IFAST is and always has been an independent organization and that the organization, through its managers (including Messrs. Hall and Crowe), was exercising its lawful rights when it ended the relationship with ATIS (Alliance for Telecommunications Industry Solutions) as IFAST’s Secretariat last December.
Judge Blake, in her findings of fact, recognized IFAST’s critical role in managing international roaming mobile identity number (IRM) assignments and denied ATIS’ claim that IFAST was a permanent forum of ATIS. She also found that the expertise of IRM management resides with the current IFAST Board and forcing an injunction would cause harm to the wireless telecommunications community dependent on the smooth operation and proper management of IRMs.  Thus, IFAST will continue to manage IRM assignments as it has done since 1996.  This ruling validates IFAST as an independent, international organization and vindicates the IFAST Board of Directors’ right to decide to leave ATIS.

Since Judge Blake further noted that the IRM revenues collected by ATIS exceeded what ATIS needed to spend on IFAST operations, IFAST is taking legal action to obtain an accurate accounting of the IRM fees that ATIS has collected since IFAST first approved ATIS as its Secretariat in July 2000.  IFAST will also take steps to protect itself against trademark infringement.  A copy of Judge Blake’s transcript may be found by visiting www.ifast.org.

About IFAST

Established in 1996, IFAST is an independent forum that facilitates the identification and resolution of issues to enable the interoperability of systems between countries, carriers, technologies, and standards, thereby protecting the investment made by the industry in the ANSI-41 family of standards while evolving to a seamless global network.  More information can be found by visiting www.ifast.org 

